Cost Effectiveness of Supplements for Chronic Disease First Needs Efficacy Proof
By Sandy Almendarez, Natural Products Insider, November 23, 2010

CHICAGO— The available evidence on the cost-effectiveness of supplements in preventing chronic diseases is very limited and variable, according to Paul M. Coates, PhD, Director, Office of Dietary Supplements (ODS), National Institutes of Health (NIH), who spoke at the Natural Health Research Institute (NHRI) Symposium on November 18, 2010, However, the ODS and the NIH are working to implement cost-effectiveness principles into on-going clinical research.

ODS was established in 1994 with the DSHEA act. Its mission is to strengthen knowledge and understanding of supplements in order to improve the quality of life in the U.S.  ODS supports supplement research by reviewing scientific studies and providing recommendations to the NIH who allocate research funding through grants. In addition, the ODS distributes information to the public based the results of the reviewed scientific studies. 

ODS is committed to evaluating scientific information and, when possible, reporting the cost-effectiveness of supplements.  However, Coates said supplements must first be proven to work in the real world beyond controlled studies before effective cost analysis can be done. Depending on the availability of appropriate research, it may be possible to show the efficacy of supplements through the use of systematic “evidence based” review of the literature, with meta-analysis when possible, he said. 

When compiling various supplement studies for meta-analysis, ODS and its research partners look for clear identification and characterization of the supplement and its reproducibility.  They require studies with clear endpoints that often involve biomarkers and dose-dependency evaluations.  At this time, single-ingredient intervention trials are considered most conclusive in establishing efficacy especially when studied in people at high-risk for developing a chronic disease, against placebo, with clinical endpoints, or observational studies pointing to relationship between exposure to a nutrient (or group of nutrients) and health benefits, and/or pre-clinical studies. Once efficacy is established in a controlled trial, its effectiveness in the real world must be confirmed. Only then would ODS look at the cost-effectiveness of the supplement.  So far, Coates said studies showing the health effects of the supplements have been variable.  Notable exceptions are vitamin D and calcium for bone loss and folic acid for reduction of spinal cord birth defects..

Coates assured the NHRI audience that ODS would like to start incorporating cost analysis into studies. He added the ODS and NIH make recommendations for the general population and “for people who may not go to the doctor" with questions about supplements. Therefore, the ODS’s recommendations tend to be on the conservative side. 

Coates noted that since he has been the director of the ODS, funding for dietary supplement research has doubled, reaching $300 million, which points to the importance the federal government places on this area of research. “We care as much as you do about this," he told the audience of dietary supplement researchers, “just maybe not for the same reasons."
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